
  PERAC MEMO #21/2016 

 
 
 
 
 
M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: All Retirement Boards 

FROM: Joseph E. Connarton, Executive Director 

RE: Updating PERAC’s Website on Supplemental Regulations  
 
DATE: August 5, 2016 
 
As you know, PERAC launched a new website design in October 2015 to conform to mass.gov 
standards.  To ensure that we have the current retirement board supplemental regulations posted 
to our website, we ask that you review your board’s regulations. 
 
We have attached a copy of your board’s regulations that are currently on PERAC’s website, 
excluding investment and travel regulations.  Please review these carefully.  If your board has 
any regulations that have been approved but are not on the list, please send in the documentation 
with your updated list of current regulations. 
 
We intend to have PERAC’s website include only those regulations which are currently active.  
If our records are correct, please let us know.  You may mail, fax or e-mail Doreen Duane, 
Executive Assistant at dmduane@per.state.ma.us with this information. 
 
Please send this information to us no later than September 16, 2016. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
If you have questions or need assistance regarding this process, please contact Doreen Duane at 
617-666-4446 ext. 954.   
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